

**HIGHER DENHAM COMMUNITY CIO**  
**(Charitable Incorporated Organisation)**  
**Registered Charity No. 1163577**

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on  
Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> October 2018 at 7.30pm  
In the Community Hall

---

**Present:**

**Mrs Patricia Davidson – Minute Secretary**

**Mrs Jane Blyth**

**Mrs J McGowan**

**Mrs Sonia Harris**

**Mr ED Nash-Steer**

**Mr Peter Bryant**

**Apologies for absence: Mr David Ward – Chairman; Mr Ron James - Treasurer**

**Public Session: No members of the public were present.**

**1. Minutes of September 2018 Meeting**

These were agreed as a true record and signed by Mr Ed Nash-Steer and Mr Peter Bryant in the absence of the Chairman.

**2. Matters arising.**

a) Problem with puddling by the bund. An estimate to be provided.

**Action DW**

b) River Misbourne. Still ongoing.

**Action PD**

c) **Social Club:** Text alerts are still not being received by everyone.

**Action JM**

d) **VETS:** Another item to be placed in the Newsletter.

**Action JB**

**3. Chairman's Report**

No Chairman's report.

**4. Treasurer's Report**

No Treasurer's report.

**5. New Hall Update**

Nothing to report.

**6. Hall Bookings**

JB reported that hall bookings are going well. It was also reported that there is a problem with a leak in the kitchen, and a broken blind in the hall.

**Action JB**

**7 Any Other Business**

**a) Firework Night:**

Fireworks to be purchased.

**Action DW**

Stall holders to be contacted.

**Action PB**

First Aiders (Bucks Search and Rescue) to be contacted.

**Action JB**

**b) Christmas Tree Lights switch on:**

It was agreed that this will now take place on Friday 30<sup>th</sup> November.

Item to be placed in the Newsletter.

**Action JB**

Iver Singers and Denham Divas to be contacted again to see if they are available for the new date.

**Action JB**

**c) Christmas event with Social Club:**

It was decided that gardens vouchers for Di Gordan and Terri Urquhart, and Bear on the Barge vouchers for Les and Geoff, would be more appropriate, in order to avoid a repetition of last year's misunderstanding.

**d) Horses on the Glebe Field.**

In view of the recent problems with the horses getting onto the Community Field, it was suggested that the Committee investigate the possibility of a gate to keep them out. To be discussed at the November meeting.

**Action All**

**e) Bus Shelter**

The Youth Club that hire the hall have made a complaint about Cannabis smokers in the bus shelter. JM volunteered to contact PC Dobbin.

**Action JM**

**Monthly Draw October 2018:**

1<sup>st</sup> prize £25.00 (41) R & F Grant 15, Lower Rd

2<sup>nd</sup> prize £10.00 (16) Bill Nicholas 74, Lower Rd

**Meeting ended at 8.50pm**

**Next meeting 15<sup>th</sup> November 2018 at 7.30pm**